November 17, 2010

Hello MAC ladies and gentlemen,

you, the club member, informed with up to date information about the club and the events

unfolding around us. Please share this with your family and friends as information
pertains to them. If you didn’t put the funfly on the calendar yet, go do it right now! Tell mom
right now. Tell everyone! I will do my best with these letters to inform you of past, present, and
future projects as I become aware of them. The time quickly ticks away as we approach our
winter event! Hosting such an event allows us to realize how quickly time passes. Here we go...

This letter is the first of a few “newsmail” letters you'll receive this year. My goal is to keep

Club dues
Dues are now past due. You may not attend the meetings until you pay your club dues. It’s not
fair to the paying club members.

AMA forms

You need to return your AMA forms to me by 11/23/2010 (put in my mailbox if you need to) or
you're responsible for paying for and mailing it. You must obtain AMA to maintain the club
membership.

December 10™ (the night before)

I'm opening up the club room (H-14) on Friday night before the event from 6-9pm as an ‘open
lab’ for anyone who wanted some extra time to build and fly. We’ll also setup the tables and
electrical cords for the funfly. Your parents are more than welcome to hang out. I think we’ll
have an open gym somewhere here. My goal that evening is to complete last minute projects and
begin setting up for Saturday.

December 11th, 2009 : Our winter funfly...

I need you here between 7:30-45am to help set up. We need a lot of people to help with set up
and clean up. The event runs from 8:30-5pm. The morning setup will include:

placing tables in a “U” shape around the gym

removing all octagon tables from H-14, and ten trapezoid tables from H-3

putting chairs out at the tables, and caution tape around the flight line

running electrical lines from the outlets to four locations in the gym

setting up a registration table in the lobby, as well as signs directing visitors

setting up a simulator station and a projector with it.

The afternoon funfly clean up will involve a massive ‘Ctrl+Z’ (that’s the undo shortcut). It is my
clean-up-goal to leave the high school by 6pm.

If you or your parents have any general questions, concerns, or suggestions, please contact me.
Thank you for your support in all you do for the club. I'm looking forward to another awesome
funfly, and three more marking periods of building and flying foam planes with you.

Sincerely,

Ma Voicheck

voichemg@npenn.org
215.368.9800 Ext 1325, vMail 4962




